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In the name of God, the Compassionate, the Merciful

Mr. President,
I would like to welcome the delegation of the United Kingdom to this session of the UPR Working Group. In light of the presented national report, my delegation wishes to make the following observations:
The Islamic Republic of Iran, in line with its principled position, opposes  racism and xenophobia in all circumstances and is deeply concerned by the continued discrimination against minorities in the UK over the past years. 

We note with concern continued widespread discrimination against women of black origin, migrant domestic workers, and minority ethnic communities, as well as vast sexual exploitation and sexual abuse against children,  and the reported trafficking and modern slavery of women and girls. 

We remain concerned that the new counter-terrorism measures, including the counter-extremism strategy, had created an atmosphere of suspicion towards members of Muslim communities. 

My delegation also expresses its concern regarding the detention of asylum seekers and stateless persons. 

We recommend that the UK:

· to exert all its  efforts, in law and practice, to combat racism, xenophobia and Islamophobia, and to eliminate all forms of discrimination against migrants, and to avoid subjecting asylum seekers and stateless persons to prolonged and/or repeat unlawful detention. 

· to adopt a comprehensive national framework to prevent trafficking in women and girls, and allow victims of trafficking to access a fair trial.

I thank you.

